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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Mayor Ken Gray, Chair, Debra LaValley, 
Tom McGee, Bonnie Schultz, Stanley Schwartz, Peter Hoyt, 
Liam Gallagher, SAC Representative. Deirdre Farrell, Assistant Superintendent
Michele S. Robinson was absent.

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Ms. LaValley led the Committee in 
the Pledge of Allegiance. Then read the School Committee Mission Statement.
The Mission reads as follows:

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELGATIONS

None
III.
PRESENTATIONS
A.
SAC Advisory Council Members
Liam Gallagher introduced the newly elected SAC Member, Jill Hadwen.  She will be replacing Liam for the 2014-2015 meetings.  He went on to thank the committee for this past year and stated that he truly enjoyed the process.
Jill got up and spoke stating that she was honored to be chosen and is looking forward to being here.  She also stated that she has big shoes to fill!

Liam left the meeting and Jill joined the committee members.


B.
Elementary School Reading Lists; Ms. Lori Byman – AES Librarian and



Ms. Mary Ann McGrath – CES Librarian

Ms. Byman was unable to attend the meeting. Mrs. McGrath presented the committee with the elementary list of summer reading suggestions that is derived by a combination of town library, school librarians and the state theme “Fizz, Boom Read”.  The list is online and at the public library.
Ms. LaValley asked how the town library joins in with the schools? Mrs. McGrath noted that they join in with badges with lots of reading and an extraordinary collaboration.

C.
Amesbury Academy Public Charter School; Mr. Roy Hamond – Interim Principal and Ms. Eryn Maguire – Teacher


Mr. Hamond began the discussion stating that Ms. Maguire was a big piece of him stepping in as an interim principal. He stated that the academy is moving forward even with the difficulty of being short handed. Mr. Hamond was pleased that Brian LaCroix came on board as a consultant.


Ms. Maguire presented the committee with a power point regarding the Academy. The challenges being; understaffed, lack of technology and interim principal.  The achievements being; flexible staff, increase in MCAS scores, scholarships that were awarded, community service projects (Camp Kent).  She spoke about the blended learning model; virtual high school, dual enrollments, participation at the high school, and the CNA program.

What does the future look like for the academy? Strategic planning committee, staffing plan, hiring a principal and more partnership with high school classes. Elaborating that more kids could transition back into the high school classes and move forward into full time enrollment into high school classes.  This year’s graduation will be June 20th at the Academy in the gym at 11:00.

Mrs. Schultz asked how the students get from the Academy to the high school. Mr. Hamond responded that they might drive, walk or look for creative ways to transport them. She also confirmed that the lease was renewed for 1 additional year.  Mrs. Schultz asked about the community service projects.  Ms. Maguire stated that they make bird houses, signs, paint, butterfly garden to name a few.


Mr. Hoyt thanked them both for “tag teaming” this year and being successful in a difficult year.


Mr. Schwartz thanked Mr. Hamond and Ms. Maguire and commented on the difficult 2 years.

Ms. LaValley echoed the thanks and stated that she is a member of the Board of Trustee at the Academy.


Mayor Gray commented on his visit to the Academy and was impressed on how the staff is so upbeat and engaged.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

  A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability
· Ms. Griffin spoke about the Go Math program and will have a report at the end of June which will give better data.  She stated that the teacher feedback, overall, was good.
· PARCC will be given at the end of year but only to the high school and middle school.

· June 15th all of the MAP testing will be done.

· Ms. Griffin stated that the summer Title 1 offering will be happening this year.  The pamphlets have been handed out to the student that will benefit from this program. 
Mr. Hoyt asked how long the summer school classes would be in session?  Ms. Griffin stated 2 weeks, Monday thru Thursday.

B.  Assistant Superintendent’s Report
· Ms. Farrell stated that her and Ms. Griffin attended the MCAS/PARCC Choice 2015 Drive-In Conference.  This conference explains the ramifications of continuing with MCAS or PARCC in 2016. The conference has a lot of statistical information and there is a lot for the district to decide on. She stated that the decision from the district is due October 1st. The leadership team will focus on this, this week. They will be attending more conferences on this subject.  She went on to state that some districts have already decided to not participate in the PARCC testing.
· This week, the Excellence in Education and the Top 10 Dinner took place. Ms. Farrell read the names of the recipients.

· Ms. Farrell passed around a book done by Math Teacher at the High School, Jessica Regis.  The book focused on place based education in Mathematics.

· Ms. Farrell noted that the plaques of the Hall of Fame recipients were hung in the High School lobby.

· Ms. Farrell noted that there will be a Masters Program (Early Education focusing on the Arts), by Lesley University, at the high school.  It is a 22 month program, 11 students have applied, 1 more is needed.

V.
COMMUNICATION
A. 
Student Advisory Council -Jill Hadwen
Jill spoke about going to the middle school this week to speak on behalf of the clubs and organizations that are offered to incoming freshman.  

B.
Other
Mayor Gray spoke on behalf of the moving ceremony of the re-unveiling of the Doughboy this past weekend.  He stated that CES chorus, AMS band and the girl scouts participated.

Ms. LaValley echoed the Mayor’s comment. She went on to recognized the AEFI ceremony that was held May 9th honoring the recipients.  She added that Woody Cammett donated $20,000. in memory of his wife.  Ms. LaValley congratulated the junior prom that went on without a hitch on Friday.  She ended by reminding the committee that the next meeting in Monday, June 2nd.
VI.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. 1.
May 6, 2014 Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. McGee to approve the regular minutes dated 
May 6, 2014.   Vote: Unanimous, Yes.

    2.    Change date – June 17th School Committee Meeting
After a lengthy discussion on moving the June 17th meeting due to city council budget meeting, the committee decided to check with Dr. Robinson schedule.  The committee will be sending their availabilities to Dr. Robinson and Ms. Farrell to look at the master calendar and decide on a date.

B.
Warrants
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to accept the Warrant dated May 15, 2014 in the amount of $273,245.21. Vote: 5 yes; 1 abstain (Schultz)

Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mrs. Schultz to accept the Warrant dated May 29, 2014 in the amount of $324,339.20. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.






VII.
  INFORMATION ITEMS
A. 
Subcommittee Reports

1. Finance/Budget Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz
Mr. Schwartz indicated they met today on the FY15 budget and will be keeping their eye posted on state legislature for the Chapter 70 monies so that if passed will go to the schools. Next meeting on June 2nd at 5:30. Senator Ives will be here for that meeting.  He thanked Ms. Farrell for getting all of the information out to them.
2. Policy Subcommittee – Bonnie Schultz
Ms. Schultz indicated the next meeting will be 29th at 9AM. She asked the members to send emails on the policies.
3. Personnel Subcommittee – Thomas McGee
Has not met
VIII..
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS

The Chair read the future meeting and agenda items aloud.

1. Retiree Recognition (6/2)
2. Summer School Committee Meeting Schedule (6/2) – Ms. LaValley asked everyone to bring their calendars to the meeting.
3. School Resource Officer (6/2)
4. Academy MOU (6/14)
5. Visit with Sate Representative and State Senator (6/14)
6. Student Handbooks (6/14)
7. Middle and High School Summer Reading Lists (6/17)
8. Discussion – Educator and Employ Evaluations (6/14)

9. Whittier Regional Vocational High School (6/17) – Ms. LaValley stated that this item will have to rescheduled to either June 2nd or July.
10. MCAS/PARCC Participation FY ’15 Decision (6/17)

Ms. LaValley added that the July and August meetings will have to be scheduled. She ended with stating the need to monitor the warrants.
Mr. Scorzoni spoke about needing to work out a 2 year calendar when Dr. Robinson returns.

IX.
PRESS CONFERENCE
  None
X.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None
Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mrs. Schultz to adjourn the meeting at 8:13 p.m.
Vote: Unanimous, Yes.








Respectfully Submitted,


Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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